NEWSLETTER



Number 8 | Term 3 | Week 6 | 27 August 2025

EAST HAMILTON HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL











FROM THE PRINCIPAL

BOOK WEEK SUCCESS

Book Week was a wonderful celebration of reading, imagination and creativity. Our students came dressed as an amazing variety of characters, and it was truly heart-warming to see the effort families put into costumes. The turnout of parents was fantastic, with so many joining us for the parade and activities. Thank you to our creative families for making this such a memorable event and for supporting a love of reading at home and school.

SWIMMING LESSONS

Despite the cold and wet weather, our swimming lessons were a great success. The children approached the sessions with enthusiasm and thoroughly enjoyed themselves. These lessons not only build swimming skills but also confidence, resilience and teamwork. Thank you to staff and parents for ensuring the children were well prepared each day.

STAFF ILLNESS AND RELIEF TEACHERS

Unfortunately, we have recently experienced a higher than usual rate of staff illness. We do our best to maintain consistency by securing regular relief teachers, however this is not always possible. We thank families for their understanding and continued support as we work to ensure quality learning continues for all students.

HEALTH REMINDER

If your child is sick, please support the school by keeping them at home if you feel they are infectious. We currently have cases of RSV, Influenza A and Influenza B within the school. Your support helps us reduce the spread of illness and keep our students and staff healthy.

CARE BREAKFAST - EARLY TERM 4

On the 24 October 2025, we will be hosting a CARE Breakfast and warmly invite all families to join us. This will be a relaxed opportunity to connect with the administration team and talk about education at East Hamilton Hill Primary School.

In the meantime, if you have a suggestion or would like to share feedback, please don't hesitate to send me an email and I will make a time to meet with you. We truly appreciate the way parents work alongside us in supporting education, it is both a privilege and a partnership we value greatly.

ABORIGINAL EDUCATION CONVERSATION

On Thursday 21 August 2025 we held an Aboriginal Education Conversation with families, staff and community members. Families shared their connections across Western Australia and beyond, highlighting the richness and diversity of our school community. One suggestion was to map these connections as part of a future project.

Families shared that while East Hamilton Hill Primary School is seen as a culturally responsive school, there is still more work to do together. As part of this, we will be adjusting the placing of the Wanjoo song in assemblies to ensure it reflects community input.

The AIEO (Aboriginal and Islander Education Officer) role was also discussed. Del, along with staff, is working on developing a more detailed set of responsibilities aligned with Department guidelines. This will be shared with families at our next yarning session.

A very big thank you to all families who attended and contributed their ideas. Your voices are invaluable in helping shape our school's ongoing journey in Aboriginal Education.

Warm regards,

Sonya Roberts

Principal

sonya.roberts@education.wa.edu.au









www.easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au



IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER FOR 2025

TERM 3 - 2025

- Week 6 Monday, 25 August School Development Day, Friday, 29 August Room 9 Assembly.
- Week 7 Tuesday, 2 September P & C Meeting
 9:00am, Wednesday, 3 September Photo Day Kindy A,
 Thursday, 4 September, Photo Day Whole School.
- Week 8 Friday, 12 September Faction Athletics Carnival.
- Week 9 Thursday, 18 September Open Night 5:00pm to 6:00pm, Friday, 19 September CARE Focus Assembly.
- Week 10 Interschool Athletics Carnival date to be confirmed, Friday, 26 September Last Day of Term 3.

For all other important dates that may arise we will update the Term Planner as needed and send notes home.



Another busy week at TheirCare in week 5.

We have started learning about how things decompose in the ocean. We have hung a large net across the room with a decomposing poster with the number of years items take to decompose. We are adding items like drawings, shells etc to this. It looks great.

We received our new kitchen so we have all been setting that up. Felix and Darcie did all the construction on Thursday afternoon.

Bohdi and Finley won Artists of the week and Nadia won Construction of the week with her amazing mini Lego figures. I've kept them on my desk.

Book Week Parade was amazing and the way the school organised the parade was fantastic! We kept partying all afternoon in our costumes.

Thank you to the community for your continued support of TheirCare.

Kind regards

Rosie

CONGRATULATIONS

to the following students for receiving Honour Certificates on Friday, 1 August 2025

CARE: CO-OPERATE

Pre-Primary A	Eden B Zahara
Pre-Primary B	Grace L Jasper
Room 1	Colt Lola
Room 13	Isaiah Charlie M
Room 14	Lovelle Eden W
Room 15	Harriet Billy W
Room 16	Layla C Kuengha Bodhi
Room 17	Pippa Elsa
Room 9	Daisy Otto
PE	Toko
Music	Ferne
Science	Mila J
Auslan	Anika
Visual Art	Joachim

ECLIPSE UNIVERSAL UNIFORM SHOP - NEWS

The Uniform Shop is an online service and is delivered to the school every Friday.

See all information via the school website: https://easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au/parents/uniforms/

Phone: 08 9249 4344 (8:30am – 4:30pm Mon to Fri)

Email: reception@eclipseuniversal.com.au

Website: www.eclipseuniversal.com.au (Password - EHPS0016)

www.easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au



EHHPS Parents & Citizens Association News

We have an exciting and busy remainder of Term 3. Here are a few events coming up:

FATHERS DAY: The P&C will be handing out small gifts for kids to give to their father figures on Friday 5 September 2025. Kindy A group will get theirs on Wednesday 3 September 2025. We would love a gold coin donation to help us cover our costs but any donation would be greatly appreciated.

SPORTS CARNIVAL: This year the P&C will have a sausage sizzle available for purchase. The canteen will not be operating so please pack a lunch for your child if you do not intend to purchase a hotdog. We are not taking pre-orders, and will sell until sold out.

We will also have a hair spray stand for the first time! For a gold coin, get your hair sprayed with temporary colour and support your faction in style!

We will also have our usual cake stall and once again are looking for bakers. We'd love donations of all things sweet and savoury (nut free please). Please bring them to the cake stall on the day in labelled containers. A coffee van will be onsite to keep the adults caffeinated throughout the day!

Lastly, as always we require volunteers to help us run our stalls. Please get in touch via the social page if you can help.

OPEN NIGHT: Still a little while away in Week 9, but the P&C will have your dinner covered with another sausage sizzle and hot chocolate stand. A handful of volunteers will be needed on the night, stay tuned for more info closer to the date.

Regards

Zareena Griffiths P & C Secretary







ROOM 13 ASSEMBLY 1 AUGUST 2025



2025 BOOK WEEK PARADE 22 AUGUST 2025



2025 ART EXPO



www.easthamiltonhillps.wa.edu.au